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SYNOPSIS - 

 

The City and the Iowa Department of Transportation (IDOT) have 

negotiated a Preconstruction Agreement for the 24th Street Sanitary 

Sewer Relocation Project. Approval of this agreement will allow for 

construction that has been bid and will be administered by IDOT. 

This sanitary sewer relocation work is the first outcome of the 

Predesign Agreement between IDOT and the City that was approved 

on August 31, 2000, by Roll Call No. 00-3634. 

 

 

FISCAL IMPACT -  

 

The construction cost for the project is $780,000, which is part of the 

$12.7 million capped cost for sanitary and storm sewers related to the 

Interstate 235 (I-235) project. IDOT will pay the construction costs 

and all costs incurred by the City in connection with this project. This 

project shall be eligible for Federal Highway Administration 

(FHWA) Demonstration Grant funding, and such cost incurred by the 

City shall apply to its $12.7 million sewer relocation project cap for 

repayment to IDOT as established in the Predesign Agreement (2001-

P-028) between the City and IDOT dated October 9, 2000. 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION - 

 

Approval. 

 

 

BACKGROUND - 
 

On August 31, 2000, by Roll Call No. 00-3634, the City Council 

approved a Predesign Agreement (Agreement No. 2001-P-028) with 

IDOT for I-235 from the west city limits to the north city limits. 

IDOT has completed the design of the first sanitary sewer relocation 

project and has taken bids for the work. The project name is the 24th 

Street Sanitary Sewer Relocation, and the work includes the 

relocation of the existing 24-inch trunk sewer that serves homes on 



the north side of I-235 to a new location that is not in conflict with 

the proposed modifications to the I-235 off-ramps and Cottage Grove 

at Martin Luther King, Jr. Parkway. 

 

The 24th Street Sanitary Sewer Relocation Preconstruction 

Agreement has been negotiated with IDOT to identify the 

responsibilities of IDOT and the City regarding the administration, 

funding, and implementation of the project construction. IDOT must 

approve this document before work may begin.  

 

 


